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Donnington Medical Partnership - Patient Participation Group Meeting Minutes 
Attended by Kathryn Wilkinson (Chair), Michael Harvey, Sr Helen Banks, Alan Mordue, Anita Lightstone, Malcolm Bourner, Greg Birdseye, Laura Rival, Sylvia Martineau, Pam Drumm, Pat O’Neill
Apologies from: Tony Hallett, Stella Dunn
	
	
	Action


	1.
	Previous Minutes and Matters arising- Anita will be making contact with Laura’s daughter. It was agreed that when minutes are completed they will be sent to her for her to read/comment. Anita will give Laura’s Daughter her email address

Rose Hill News may be prepared to put something in about the PPG. 50% of the residents on RH are registered at Donnington. Also the Sandford Link might be interested. Alan/Kathryn will liaise and write something, which could include other practices serving these areas, the aim being to raise interest in PPG membership.
	Anita
. Alan/Kathryn

	2.
	Update-Alan Mordue-Practice Manager- Family and Friends test results are still strong. 91% in May.
Average consultation time now 13.4 mins and patients wait on average 12 minutes beyond their appointment time. Consultations can sometimes be challenging as many patients don’t have English as a first language. The wait for a routine appointment is currently 12.8 days (incl weekends) It has gone up but not out of line with other city practices. Sylvia reported that she had been told that the wait is 3-4 weeks at the Manor surgery.
Anita asked if there was a way of removing the appts that GP’s had requested from the statistics. To make the information more relevant. Alan said it would be very difficult. 

The system for seeing emergency patients has now changed. The emergency requests and routine appointments have been separated. This means we see the majority of patients with a ‘same day’ emergency in the morning. This has had the effect of making the doctor’s work more predictable. It’s to be hoped that it might make recruitment of GPs easier.

The Partners would like to consult with the PPG about the extended hours clinic on Saturday mornings. Now that there are fewer GP’s working Saturdays, the Partners would like to propose that they open the surgery on Saturday mornings fortnightly instead of weekly. The nurses will double up which will give a better nursing service, since Erica will be able to concentrate on offering a full respiratory clinic whilst Mairead can offer a treatment room service. There are other options for patients who need services at the weekends with appointments offered through OxFed from 5.30pm-8.00pm weekdays, and Saturday and Sunday mornings at St Bartholomews surgery. OxFed will soon be offering Nurse and Phlebotomy services too. Pat will send out a consultation email, on behalf of the partners, to the PPG members list for comment.
Dr Sharon Dixon addressed the group concerning the huge pressures facing primary care at the moment. There has been a gradual transfer of work to primary care but without the resources to back it. With the increase in specialisms in hospitals, it’s more important than ever for someone to keeping an overview of patient care. The recent change in the appointment system has helped manage the demand and helped with unpredictable finishing times and other practices are moving to separate urgent/routine work. Dr Dixon asked if anyone had experience of the new system and how it was working. Michael/Kathryn both commented with positive experiences. Laura asked if we still have outstanding vacancies. Dr Dixon said that we do and we are still struggling to recruit but we are not alone within the city. Laura asked if it would be better for GP’s to specialise within a practice. Dr Dixon replied that whilst some GP’s do offer specialties it’s important that GP’s hold an overview of treatment. The partners are very appreciative of the time and effort put in by the PPG. 
	Pat

	3.
	PPG Activity- overview of the action plan progress

 The phone message has now been changed. Kathryn asked if receptionists had received new training. Alan reported that it’s coming soon via the Oxford Clinical Commissioning Group, to give them confidence in signposting patients to the most appropriate service. Also we hope we will be employing an Emergency Care Practitioner to offer a minor illness service and home visits plus Fran is now trained in minor illness and Mairead will be undertaking training soon.
The PPG leaflet has been revamped and Pat has tidied up the membership list. We will put out an email re Saturday changes and see what the response is like.

Kathryn asked opinion as to whether meeting minutes should be on the notice board. Greg said PPG is all inclusive so why not put them up. It was agreed that they are ‘wordy’ and maybe a short summary would be better.
Meeting on 14th October will be held at Rose Hill community centre. Pat will book the bigger room

Kathryn attended a receptionist’s weekly meeting and they came up with good ideas about extending awareness of the PPG, including holding a coffee morning, which could be part of the open meeting in October.
	Pat

Pat

	4.
	Greg’s paper re widening PPG  membership

Greg outlined a summary of his paper re widening the membership. He questioned the purpose of the PPG and asked what we can do to be more representative It was agreed that Pat would circulate his paper to those attending the meeting and invite members to send comments to Kathryn for collection. 

Pat reported that the practice is working on a new application form which includes a section about the PPG and collects email addresses.
	Pat

	
	Next meeting date to be confirmed: Wednesday 9th August @ 6pm. Donnington
NB the October meeting date is changed to October 14th. 11am to 1pm, Rose Hill Community Centre
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